
From: Soura, Christian
To: keck@scdhhs.gov <keck@scdhhs.gov>

Date: 3/22/2013 9:50:34 AM
Subject: DEW's UI Changes

Hey,
 
                Quick heads-up…the DEW folks are saying that the service delivery changes they’re in the process of making 
within the Unemployment Insurance program are going to have some impact on HHS clients.  Erica Von Nessen 
and/or Elisabeth Kovacs from DEW will probably reach out to you relatively soon to set-up a meeting to talk through 
it.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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